
 

           
              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Wednesday, 12th April, 2023 (Term 1, Week 11)    

 

 
IMPORTANT DATES  

 

APRIL 

Thu 13th  Boys Knockout Cricket  

Fri 14th  Casual Clothes Day (optional gold coin 

 donation for Project Compassion) 

Term 1 concludes 3.00pm 

 

MAY 

Mon 1st  Pupil Free Day (OSHC available) 

Tue 2nd  Term 2 commences 

Wed 10th Crazy Socks Day 

Fri 12th  Mother’s Day Picnic 1.00-1.40pm 

Wed 17th Blue Light Disco 3.15-5.00pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parish Weekend Mass 

St. Francis of Assisi, Moonta 

Sacred Heart, Kadina 

Our Lady Star of the Sea, Wallaroo 

St Margaret’s, Port Broughton 

 
In the spirit of reconciliation, we acknowledge 
Nharangga Country and Australia’s First Peoples as 
traditional custodians of this land. We pay our 
respects to Elders past, present and future. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Parents, Carers and Friends, 

SCHOOL BOARD 

 
Introducing our School Board: 

Amie Price (staff rep), Laura Bald (parent rep), Tristan Graham (parent 

rep / chair), Debbie Venning (parent rep / secretary), Francesca Tully 

(REC), Michelle Miller (principal), Fr Chris Kolwaczyk (parish priest). 

Absent: Sara Clifford (P & F rep), Katie Crawford (parent rep / 

treasurer), Richard Crosby (parent rep / vice chair), Donny Duncan 

(parent rep). 

As mentioned in a previous Newsletter, the School Board parent reps 

will be making contact with families who are new to our school this 

year or new to our school in Term 3-4 of last year. Each Board parent 

rep has been allocated 2-3 families to make contact with; they will 

email or phone. They will introduce themselves and let you know they 

are there for you as a contact and support person in our school 

community. The School Board reps will make contact over the next 

month. 

 

 

 

PORT PIRIE DIOCESAN ASSEMBY AND CHRISM MASS 

St Mary MacKillop School 

NEWSLETTER 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

10 Bagot Street (PO Box 16), WALLAROO  SA  5556 

P: (08) 8821 5800 

E: info@stmm.catholic.edu.au  

 W:  www.stmm.catholic.edu.au 
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

BABY CONGRATULATIONS 

Congratulations to Megan Liddy and Paul Northeast on the birth of their baby boy Parker, born on Saturday,  

8th April. We wish you all the best for the future. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY FR CHRIS 

Fr Chris will celebrate his 60th birthday on Tuesday 18th April. We wish Fr Chris a very special happy birthday. 

EASTER WISHES FROM SR SHIRLEY 

Sr Shirley O’Loghlen (the last Josephite sister to live in our Wallaroo community and a past Principal of our school) keeps in 

close contact with us. It is so important to maintain this special contact with the sisters of St Joseph who founded our school. 

Sr Shirley always remembers us on the feast days for St Joseph and St Mary MacKillop and at other times of the year such as 

Easter and Christmas. Sr Shirley rang to send happy Easter wishes to you all last week. 

THANK YOU 
Thank you to Francesca Tully and the class teachers and students who have provided the Holy Week and Easter reflections for 

us. It has been enjoyable and engaging to have each part of the story presented in a different format.  

STAFFING UPDATE FOR TERM 2 

Michael Dennis will be taking leave Weeks 1-4 to travel overseas with his family. We wish Michael and his family safe travels 

as they visit family overseas.  

Jamie Costello will be the relief bus driver for the Kadina afternoon run. 

Hannah Cotter will be taking leave for all of Term 2 to travel overseas. We wish Hannah happy and safe travels and will look 

forward to welcoming her back for Term 3. 

Marcus Kerin will be taking on all of Hannah’s teaching load in Year 6-9 Sacred Heart Centre. Thank you Marcus. 

Thank you to George Hamra who will take what has been Marcus’ PE lessons R-5 and Health for 3/4 and 4/5. George will be 

working here on Wednesdays and Thursdays of Weeks 1-7 and continuing with relief teaching on other days. George will finish 

up with us at the end of Week 7 as he will be travelling overseas. 

Thank you and congratulations to Jenny Geyser who has accepted a position here for Term 2. Jenny has been doing a lot of 

much needed relief teaching for us over this past term. In Term 2, Weeks 1-7, Jenny will work on Mondays and Thursdays, 

taking on Marcus’ R-5 Science teaching load. 

For Weeks 8, 9 and 10, when George leaves, Jenny will work with us Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday picking up what 

is currently Marcus’ teaching load of R-5 Science, PE and Health.  

Fr Chris will be away for all of May, he will be travelling overseas for meetings in Rome and also to visit his family in Poland. 

We wish Fr Chris happy and safe travels. 

PUPIL-FREE DAY – MONDAY, 1ST MAY 

As covered in previous communications, Monday, Week 1, Term 2 will be a pupil-free day for teachers to engage in 

preparations, planning and professional learning.  OSHC is available for students who have indicated they will be attending.  

MOTHERS’ DAY CELEBRATION INVITATION 

We want to say thank you to our Mums for all they do for us.  

We will be holding a special celebration for our Mums at 

lunchtime on Friday, 12th May. You are invited to bring a picnic 

lunch and rug to school and have lunch and play time (1.00-

1.40pm) with your child/children.  

You may bring picnic lunch for your child as well or they can 

order their lunch through our usual Friday Lunches (student 

orders only please). 

 

 



FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

ANZAC DAY – TUESDAY, 25TH APRIL 

 

 

In the middle of the school holidays we will commemorate ANZAC Day and will 

support the local Wallaroo community Dawn service. Thank you to the St Mary 

MacKillop School Singers choir, under the guidance of Bernie Thomson; choir 

volunteers will sing at the Dawn service. 

Anzac Day is a day of commemoration that marks the first major military battle 

fought by Australian and New Zealand forces during the First World War and is in 

remembrance of all those who have given their lives fighting for peace.  

 

We continue to remember and pray for all people living with war, especially Ukraine, 

that they will know peace soon. 

 

 
  

 

Thank you for the many ways that you have contributed to our 

school throughout this term.  

 

I wish you all a very happy and safe holiday break. I hope you get 

the chance to rest, relax and refresh and I look forward to Term 

2 after a good break.  

 
 

Ms Michelle Miller 

PRINCIPAL 
 

FROM THE REC 

HOLY WEEK 

Last Monday, the Reception classes re-enacted Palm 

Sunday and how crowds of people welcomed Jesus into 

Jerusalem shortly before he was crucified. All the classes 

stood along the path from the Sacred Heart Centre to the 

main building and waved palms as Jesus and his disciples 

walk along the road.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



FROM THE REC  

HOLY WEEK 
On Holy Thursday, we joined together in the MPLA to listen to the Last Supper, the Garden of Gethsemane and the Stations 

of the Cross. 

 

 

 

 

Miss Norton and the 2/3 class presented the Last Supper echo mime, which 
told the story of Jesus’ last meal with his friends 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Aarvin, Trinity, Bentley, Armani, Savanna and Lucy from Miss Kotz’s 3/4 class re-enacted Jesus praying at the Garden of 

Gethsemane. 

Sienna and Maddalyn from Miss Wehr’s 2/3 class led the Stations of the Cross. The Stations of the Cross were painted by John 

Dunn, an Olkola man from Far North Queensland. This painting is seven metres in length. There are four journey tracks that 

connect. Two integrate the aboriginal story with Christ’s own Way of the Cross. Along the top and bottom, tracks made of 

thorny branches speak of colonisation and its impact on the Aboriginal community. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



FROM THE REC  

HOLY WEEK 
On Tuesday morning, the school community came together and reflected on the wonderful event of Jesus’ resurrection which 

is celebrated on Easter Sunday with a meditation on the symbolism and connection of the Easter egg to the empty tomb. 

 

On the prayer focus table, there were symbols used at the 

previous Holy Week plays. These symbols were all connected 

with our celebration of Easter. 

 

The brightly coloured Easter egg, is a sign of joy and celebration, 

and of new life. The large Easter egg was broken and we found 

that the egg is empty – like the empty tomb from which Jesus 

rose at Easter time. 

 

At the end of the meditation, the school candle was lit as a sign 

that Jesus is alive and is with us.  

 

The candle, the empty tomb and the Easter egg all remind us of the presence of Jesus. Whenever we light a candle for prayer, 

we remember the presence of Jesus amongst us. 

PROJECT COMPASSION 
Thank you to the Year 4/5 class, Mrs Ryan and Mrs Price for your Project Compassion initiative this week. They have been 

selling Zooper Doopers and students can guess how many lollies are in the jar. Thank you to those who have supported the 

fundraiser and purchased a Zooper Dooper or had a guess for the lolly jar. 

PROJECT COMPASSION BOXES 

Caritas Australia would like to THANK YOU for supporting Project Compassion 2023. If you still have 

your Project Compassion box at home, please bring it back to school this week. 

Your generosity will empower the world’s most vulnerable communities to grow stronger and lift 

themselves out of poverty. 

Together, we can help vulnerable communities face their challenges today and build a better 

tomorrow For All Future Generations.  

 
 

 

FR CHRIS KOWALCZYK SDS 

Fr Chris will be celebrating his 60th birthday on Tuesday, 18th 

April. We hope Fr Chris has a lovely day and we give thanks for 

all that he does in our school, parish and wider community. 

 

 

Fr Chris will be away during May as he is going to Rome. We know that he will enjoy his time in Rome and we look forward to 

hearing about it when he returns.  

Lord,  

Please watch over Fr Chris while he is travelling. Protect him and keep him safe. 

Surround him with your love and comfort. Carry him through his travels and 

bring him home safely.  

 



FROM THE REC  

As the term comes to an end, we thank the Lord for the many blessings we have received this term. We voice our 

gratitude for the good things you have done in us, and we praise you for all who have shared in the work of our 

school.  

Lord, we ask you to please bless all our students, their families and our staff and to give them refreshment and 

peace during these holidays.  

 

Mrs Francesca Tully 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION COORDINATOR 
 

PAST SCHOLAR NEWS 

Leanne Jenkins 

Class of 1991 (Year 7) 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What ignited your passion for your career choice? 

To be honest, I really didn’t know what I wanted to do when I ‘grew up’ but I have always had a love of cars. I now have my 

dream job with the two things I love – cars and organising. Working for the Shannon’s Auction and Events team allows me to 

travel, to see some of the most amazing cars and to take care of a great team of people. 

What have been some defining moments in your career and life? 

I left my job of nearly 12 years to pursue my passion for cars and it was the best career decision I have made. 

I realised that you don’t need anyone else to make you happy – do what you love, take that trip and enjoy what you have got. 

Life is too short. 

What advice would you give our current students? 

Always do your best, complete the highest level of education possible even if you think it’s a waste of time and ALWAYS treat 

others the way you would like to be treated. 

What is your favourite memory of your time at Kalori Catholic/St Mary MacKillop School? 

Earning my place to attend the Sovereign Hill, Ballarat trip in year 7. Seeing how people lived, what school was like and how 

they dressed in the olden days.  

 

 



WHAT’S UP DOC  

                                                    ChatGDP 

There have been a lot of reports in the media about the recent launch of the free AI 

chatbot, ChatGPT. Many believe that students need to be prepared for a future filled 

with artificial intelligence tools, however opinion is divided as to the benefits to 

education. I have limited knowledge of chatbots, so I decided to do a little research. 

 

 

AI chatbots draw on vast pools of online content to answer questions by generating sentences, paragraphs and essays. ChatGPT 

is one of the latest chatbots available and is capable of a variety of tasks including writing responses, as well as solving science 

and math problems. Some Australian states, and some international school districts, have banned ChatGPT, but SA has not. In 

fact, SA Education Minister Boyer endorses the decision for SA public schools and universities to use ChatGPT (Gunst 2023). 

Additionally, Martin Westwell, the Chief Executive of the SA Department for Education, suggests students are able to use 

chatGPT for some tasks (The Advertiser 2023).  

Opinion on the benefits of using AI and ChatGPT in a school are varied. Teachers have been encouraged to use AI and ChatGPT 

to discover the possibilities they offer – including its use as a teaching tool to unlock student creativity, for personalized learning 

experiences for students (Reese 2023), to improve teaching practice, and to encourage real-world knowledge application 

(Mansfield 2023). However, some schools have banned access to ChatGPT amid concerns about safety and accuracy of the 

content, and concerns that using ChatGPT for some schoolwork, particularly homework tasks, is essentially cheating. Other 

concerns include a 2022 paper published in the journal Frontiers in Artificial Intelligence which reported that AI technologies 

should be used with caution as they might diminish cognitive abilities such as learning and memory (Gunst 2023). There are 

also concerns around use of ChatGPT with current assessment methods and difficulties for out-of-class assessments (Gunst 

2023). Further, whilst ChatGPT can create well-written and coherent answers, the bot has been known to be inaccurate (Verma 

& Oremus 2023) with factual questions often wrong and use of made-up quotes attributed to people that never existed. 

After reading about AI and ChatGPT I have a little more information now and am able to take what I have read and form an 

opinion of my own, based on what I have read. One question I have after reading these opinion pieces is what about critical 

literacy – does ChatGPT have the ability to create an opinion piece? For example, critical literacy involves students having an 

opinion about what they read and being able to compare and contrast two different texts. For Year 6 students, the Australian 

curriculum requires them to analyse, interpret and evaluate, and to connect and compare content from a variety of sources; 

and identify similarities and differences in literary texts on similar topics, themes or plots. To achieve this, I believe there is a 

need for students to read widely and to have rich, in-class discussions around the texts they are studying in order to form their 

own opinions in response. Just as I have done here where I conclude with my own opinion about ChatGPT – that it appears it 

cannot replace an original opinion piece and that for this reason it has merit but only for some situations. I look forward to 

learning more. 

Gunst, 2023, SA Public schools and universities embrace ChatGpt, https://edgeofthecrowd.com/posts/chat-gpt-in-schools. 

Mansfield, 2023, ChatGPT: the AI tech that’s revolutionising teaching, https://www.unisa.edu.au/unisanews/2023/february/story8/. 

 

Reese, 2023, Don’t Ban ChatGPT in Schools. Teach With It, 

https://www.nytimes.com/2023/01/12/technology/chatgpt-schools-teachers.html. 

 

The Advertiser, 2023, 19 February, Teachers should use AI as well as students: Education boss. 

 

Verma & Oremus, 2023, https://www.washingtonpost.com/technology/2023/04/05/chatgpt-lies/. 

 

Dr Annette Morphett 

LEADER OF LEARNING 
 
 
 

 

 

https://edgeofthecrowd.com/posts/chat-gpt-in-schools
https://www.unisa.edu.au/unisanews/2023/february/story8/
https://www.nytimes.com/2023/01/12/technology/chatgpt-schools-teachers.html
https://www.washingtonpost.com/technology/2023/04/05/chatgpt-lies/


IN THE MIDDLE SCHOOL 
 

What a busy term we have had in the Middle School. Students have enjoyed a wide range of learning experiences and extra 

curricula activities. Here are a few highlights from Term 1. 

Blake 

My favourite subject has been PE, I enjoyed doing athletics lessons at the start of the year, especially discus and high jump. The 

athletics carnival I went to was a highlight. 

Ashton 

We got to learn how to use drones which was a highlight for me. I have loved being school captain and getting to go with Ms 

Miller and other school captains to Port Pirie – we even got to have McDonald’s! 

Adelaide 

I enjoyed Science because we got to do PowerPoints and an experiment with plants. I have liked being able to start a fundraiser 

for a class pet. 

Jordan  

My favourite learning experience this term has been doing lawn bowls, it’s fun and different to anything I have done before. My 

highlight for the term has been being captain of MacKillop and winning Sports Day.  

Austin 

My favourite subject has been Geography and getting to look at the liveability of our street. I enjoyed going to the athletics 

carnival in Maitland, I got to see a lot of my friends and race against older kids. 

Riley  

My favourite subject has been Auslan because I like to learn the different signs. A highlight for this term was the football carnival 

and being able to play footy all day.  

Luke 

I have really enjoyed Food Tech this term, we don’t get to do it in primary school. My favourite thing to cook was  the Anzac 

biscuits. I am enjoying being a house captain and leading Mackillop over Sports Day.  

Logan 

My favourite subject has been Food Tech, I liked cooking pancakes. I like being able to stay in the Sacred Heart Centre during 

recess and lunch time to play with my friends. 

Lucas 

I have enjoyed doing Visual Art and learning to sketch. I have also enjoyed doing debates in English. I like being able to go to 

the Main Street for lunch to have different foods.  

Mileah 

My favourite subject is Food Tech, I enjoy working with different groups of people who are not just my friends to cook different 

foods. I have enjoyed being a house captain for Woods and being able to make the chants for our team.  

 

 



MIDDLE SCHOOL FUNDRAISERS 

 

 



OUR SAAY COMPETITION 

This year has seen the launch of a new public speaking competition by the Commissioner for Aboriginal Children and Young 

People. It is known as the OUR SAAY Competition. It encourages young Aboriginal people to raise their voices on important 

topics and matters in Aboriginal affairs and share their connection to their Indigenous heritage.  

The Our SAAY Competition 2023, was open to students in Primary Years (Year 3-6), Middle Years (Year 7-9) and Secondary 

Years (Year 10-12). I am very pleased to acknowledge that Nevayah Karpany, in Year 5, took up this public speaking challenge. 

She was very happy to do so, as a proud Nharangga girl. Nevayah worked with her family and was able to strengthen her oral 

speaking skills. She learned about creating basic notes to help keep her on track with remembering the ideas which she 

wanted to share. 

This week, Nevayah delivered her talk to a member of the Commissioner for Aboriginal Children and Young People, Jessica 

Maynard. Nevayah wrote a short reflection on the challenge of the experience, which follows below. Congratulations on your 

wonderful preparation and effort, Nevayah! 

Mrs Bernadette Thomson 

ABORIGINAL EDUCATION FOCUS TEACHER 

 

Our SAAY Competition Reflection by Nevayah Karpany 

 

EASTER COLOURING COMPETITION 

Congratulations to Isabella and Nevayah on winning the Easter colouring-in competition run by Moonta Newsagency. Here 

they are pictured with their lovely prize! 

 

“I had to do a two minute talk. I chose to talk about “Keeping Culture Alive”. I was 

nervous but excited to talk about my Aboriginal culture in public. 

Afterwards I felt good because I did it!” 

By Nevayah 

 



2022 SCHOOL MAGAZINE 

The 2022 School Magazine has arrived! The magazine is a Snapshot into our 2022 School Year containing 106 bright pages with 

reports and photos. If your family ordered a magazine last year an invoice will be sent out for payment. If payment is received 

by lunchtime this Friday, we will send home your magazine for some holiday reading!  If you would like to order a copy, please 

contact the office on 8821 5800 or email emily.donnell@stmm.catholic.edu.au  

 

LAWN BOWLS 

During Week 10, students from Year 1-9 participated in lawn bowls. Brett Herbert and Bob Scott from Bowls Australia ran 

sessions introducing the correct bowling technique and providing students with various games to practice their skills. Students 

enjoyed learning a new sport and many commented on how much fun they had. We thank Brett and Bob for their time. 
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YEAR 4/5 FUNDRAISER 

In Religious Education, the Year 4/5 class has been learning about Lent and how we should pray, fast or give. We also have the 

Year 4/5 Kindness Campaign where we do random acts of kindness.  

So, as a class, we decided to plan a fundraiser to sell Zooper Doopers and made up a guess the lolly jar.   

We have been doing this at recess all this week, with the last sales and guesses being taken tomorrow (Thursday) at recess. 

We still have lots of iceblocks left.  

Zooper Doopers cost $1 and a guess of the guess the lolly jar costS 50 cents.   

A big thank you to Mrs Ryan and Mrs Price for organising the fundraiser; Year 4/5 parents who donated iceblocks; Amani, 

Connor, Eloise and Isabelle C for organising the roster and posters; and thank you to Ms Miller for letting us do the fundraiser.  

All money raised will be donated to Project Compassion.  

 

By Mitchell and Lucas 

Year 5 students  

 

 

 



NYP BOYS FOOTBALL LIGHTNING CARNIVAL 

On Wednesday, 29th March, Riley, Luke, Lucas, Mitchell, Jordan and Jayden competed in the Northern Yorke Peninsula Boys 

SAPSASA Lightning Carnival at Harvest Christian College. The boys joined with one of Kadina Memorial School teams to compete 

on the day. Five games of tough football were played against other schools in the area including the last game which was played 

in very wet conditions. All games were played showing good sportsmanship and manners throughout the entire day.  

Many thanks to Mr Kerin and Mrs Wharton for coaching the side, Donny Duncan for goal umpiring, Kadina Memorial School 

for allowing us to join their side and Arthurton Basketball Club for supplying guernseys. Thank you to ex-scholar Will Schulz 

who works for the SANFL and organized the AFL, AFLW, SANFL and SANFLW premiership cups to be on display, with students 

getting a rare opportunity to get up close and personal with the prized silverware. 

Congratulations to Mitchell and Lucas on making the NYP Boys SAPSASA squad. The boys were selected from all the players 

competing in the carnival. 

   

NYP GIRLS FOOTBALL LIGHTNING CARNIVAL 

On Friday, 31st March, Nevayah and Amani competed in the Northern Yorke Peninsula Girls Football SAPSASA Lightning Carnival 

at Maitland. The girls joined with Wallaroo Mines Primary School to form a team. They played six games of football throughout 

the day and did a great job playing with new team mates and encouraging each other. 

Many thanks to Dale Summerton for helping out.  

Congratulations to Nevayah and Amani on making the NYP Girls SAPSASA squad. 

 



OSHC NEWS/ VACATION CARE PROGRAMME 
  

Monday  
17th April 

Tuesday  
18th April 

Wednesday  
19th April 

Thursday  
20th April  

Friday  
21st April 

Lots of fun 

throughout the 

day with 

minute to win 

it games   
 

Italian Day  

 

Enjoy a day of 
Italian words, 
food, Ella App 

on school 
iPads 

Moonta 
Mines 
Train 
with 

Moonta OSHC 

Come dressed up in 

Kernewek (old-

fashioned) clothes 

(optional) 

Enjoy the train ride 

and learn about local 

history then an 

afternoon of playing 

old fashioned games at 

Moonta OSHC 

**Extra Entry Cost $8 

Super Mario Bros 
Movie at  

Blyth Cinema 

 

 

 

Depart: 9am 

Approx arrival: 3pm 

**Extra Entry Cost 
$12 

Earth 

Day 
• Pot painting 

and planting 

• Clean up our 

yard and 

neighbour- 

hood 

• Nature art 

 

 

 

Monday  
24th April  

Tuesday  
25th April 

Wednesday  
26th April 

Thursday  
27th April 

Friday  
28th April 

Anzac Day 

Make poppies 

Bake Anzac 

Biscuits 

 

 

Lest we Forget  

 

 

 

Anzac 
Day 

Public 
Holiday 

 Australian 
Bush  

Buddies 
 

 

 

Australian Bush 

Buddies will visit 

us at OSHC 

**Extra Incursion 
Cost $12 

Fancy 

Pants  

 

 

 

 

Come dressed in your 

fanciest pants, 

design your own 

fancy pants and 

enjoy the story. 

DIY slime-

making day for 

children to play 

with and take 

some home 

Wear suitable 

clothes for 

slime-making 

 

CANCELLATIONS  

When cancellations are made at short notice this impacts on staffing, running costs and other families needing to use the 

service.  

 

Any bookings for OSHC during the school term must be cancelled seven school term days in advance, thank you. 

Any bookings for Vacation Care during the school holidays must be cancelled in advance a minimum of fourteen days during 

business hours. 

Please phone or message the OSHC phone on 0437659137 for any bookings or cancellations. This helps to keep track of who 

is or isn’t booked into OSHC. 

Miss Lisa Cooper 

OSHC Director 



 
 
 
 
 

 
COMMUNITY NEWS 

The services and events contained in Community News are in no way connected with the school and are included in this newsletter for your 
information only.  Parents and caregivers need to make their own enquiries and assessments about the suitability of these events and services 
for their needs and those of their children. Notices will be placed if time and space permits. 
 

 

 

     NEWSLETTER INSERTS/ 

                          ATTACHMENTS 

 

1. Nil 

If you have not received any of the above hand-outs, please 

write a note in your child’s diary for a copy to be sent home. 

 

 

 

       HAPPY BIRTHDAY     

 

 Jaeger – Year 3/4  14th April 

 Isabella - Year 2/3N 15th April 

 Alyvia – Year 2/3W 19th April 

 Charlotte – Year 4/5 26th April 

  

 

 

 

  

 

 
  

  

 

 

 



COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 

   
 

 


